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Welcome Picnic  
Sunday 16 March 

 

College Soccer Field, from 4.00pm 

Enter off Bells Hill Road 

 

Complimentary Sausage Sizzle, Wine Tasting,  

Jumping Castle, Free Popcorn/Jelly Pops, Balloons. 

 

Don’t forget to BYO Nibbles, Drinks, Picnic Tables,  

Chairs and Blankets 

 

All Welcome - Come and join the fun 

Coming Events  
MARCH 

16 

 

 

18 

 

19 

 

20 

 

 

 

21 

 

 

22 

24 

 

25 

 

 

 

26 

 

28 

 

 

House Music Rehearsals (10.30-12.30pm; 2.30-
4.30pm) 

ECCA Welcome Picnic (4.00pm) Soccer Field 

House Music Competition (8.00pm) Melbourne  
Concert Hall 

ELC 3 Day—3 Yr. Old Group Grand Parents Day 
(11.00am) 

Hep. B Immunization—Year 7 

Meningococcal Immunization—Year 10, 11 & 12 

Year 9 Orientation —City Campus and Research 

Snowsports Meeting (8.00pm) Auditorium 

Junior School Grandparents Day (11.00-1.30pm) 

Year 11 Geography Excursion (8.30-3.40pm) 

Year 9 Excursion to ‘Stolen’ (11.00am) 

Eltham Equestrian Event at Eltham Pony Club 

ACS Swimming Carnival (10.00am) Melb. Sports & 
Aquatic Centre 

Junior School District Soccer Trials—Year 6 
(4.00pm) ELTHAM 

Band/Orchestra Selection Evening (7.30-9.30pm) 
Performance Centre 

Year 5H Outdoor Education at Forest Edge (return 
Friday) 

Ivanhoe Grammar Interschool Combined Training 
Day 

Year 11 Biology Camp (depart 9.30am return Sun-
day 1.30pm) 

Secondary School House Athletics Carnival at Don-

caster 

HOUSE MUSIC 

We are looking forward to House Music next week and feel 
confident that moving this great activity to Term 1 from Term 
3 will provide a night of energy and entertainment for all.  Can 
I remind parents to check the pick-up requirements and en-
sure that they and their sons and daughters meet up quickly 
after the concert.  Parents who are allowing their sons and 
daughters (Years 9-12) to remain in the City between the final 
rehearsal and the concert, should send a note to mentors.  
Without a note, students will be brought back to College with 
all other students.   

 

JUNIOR SCHOOL DISTRICT SWIMMING   

Congratulations to students and staff on their efforts at the 
District Swimming Carnival.  For the first time in six years, the 
ELTHAM team came first.  Steve Brophy has kindly written 
the following: 

 

On Thursday 6th of March, ELTHAM participated in the an-

nual District Swimming Carnival held at Greensborough pool.  

The District carnival is the chance for the best swimmers in 

the Eltham District to strut their stuff and the standard of 

swimming on the day from all seven schools in the District 

was sensational.  Blessed with brilliant weather, the kids from 

ELTHAM gave their best in all races and the results paid off.  

Out of a total of 56 events, ELTHAM had 12 1st place getters, 

11 2nd place getters, 9 3rd place getters, 10 4th place get-

ters, 2 5th place getters and 4 6th place getters.  With such 

brilliant results, it was only common sense to think that 

ELTHAM was going to be among the schools battling it out for 

the District Shield.  When it came time for the results to be 

read out, it came down to two schools with only one point 

separating 1st from 2nd.  An air of suspense hung over the 

pool and when ELTHAM was read out as the winners, the 

children cheered till they could cheer no more.  A big thank 

you to the Year 10 students who helped out, ensuring the 

event ran smoothly.  The following students will go on to rep-

resent ELTHAM at the Zone Swimming carnival, which is to 

be held at Northcote Aquatic and Recreation centre on 

Wednesday 12th of March. 

Larissa Payne 

Pia Ward 

Ashleigh Gafforini 

Elsie Millington 

Jorja Freeman 

Denham Sadler 

Jevon Kett 

Mike Fiddes 

Brandon Freeman 

Nicole Symons  



JUNIOR SCHOOL DISTRICT SWIMMING TEAM  PHOTO 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MINISTER CRITICISES ENTER AND VCE 

Minister Kosky’s comments were published on the front page of 

The Age (March 3).  The Education Age this Wednesday 

published a response from me that supported the Minister but 

suggested that this was just the start of the debate about senior 

schooling.  My press release can be located on the intranet 

under Principal. 

 

LEADERSHIP AND MANAGEMENT CHANGES 

I am pleased to announce that Aine Maher has been appointed 

Executive Director, Learning and Curriculum.  This position will 

focus on innovation in curriculum, learning and assessment 

standards, and the continuity of curriculum outcomes across the 

College.  She will be the College leader on the Board’s 

Education Policy Committee and co-chair the College 

Reference Committee.  Greg King’s position as Vice Principal 

and Executive Director has now incorporated Human 

Resources and Teaching.  Both will work closely on the 

relationship between high quality teaching, student learning and 

curriculum, will jointly manage developments in the Middle 

Years and will collaborate with the other members of Executive 

in the educational and operational management of the College.  

A profile of both Aine and Greg can be found on the intranet 

under Principal. 

 

While all mentors and Student Services staff, under the 

wonderful leadership of Marg McCormack, have a strong, 

specific responsibility for student advocacy, I have asked Lisa 

McKay-Brown, PeaceBuilders® Coordinator, to formally be 

Student Advocate in situations in which students need support 

in challenging a College decision about behaviour 

consequences.  This will ensure that students and their parents 

are well informed and the student is able to articulate his or her 

response to the College as part of the natural justice process of 

appealing. 

 

UNIVERSITY OF MELBOURNE INVITATION 

Professor Brian Caldwell, Dean Faculty of Education, has 

COLLEGE CONNECTIONS continued 

HOUSE MUSIC 

Tuesday, 18 March, 2003 

8.00pm 

Melbourne Concert Hall 

Compulsory for Years 5-12  

excluding Year 9 City Campus students 

 

Tickets must be booked and paid for in advance—tickets will  

not be available at the door. 

C o n t a c t  J o  W a t t  f o r  f u r t h e r  e n q u i r i e s 

( jwatt@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au) or click on House Music 

tickets on the Intranet.   

Tickets will be distributed to students during Week 5. 

 

Grandparents' Day 
FRIDAY, 21 MARCH, 2003  

ELC to Year 6  
11.00—1.30PM 

 

We will welcome school grandparents (or 

where they are not available, Deputy grand-

parents). 

 

 Morning tea will be provided in the Multi-Purpose Hall and 

there will be some musical entertainment as well as a chance 

to visit the children in their classrooms or specialist rooms.  

 

Grandparents are invited to bring their own picnic lunch and to 

stay on until 1.30pm.  

House Music rehearsal travel 
arrangements 
Students who wish to make their own way into or from the 

Concert Hall must give their House Coordinator a letter by 

Friday, 14 March.  All students who do not provide a letter will 

be expected to travel to and/ or from the venue by bus pro-

vided by the school. 

 

Students must bring food with them for the day as they will not 

be allowed out of the hall. 

L
a

t e 

Zone Swimming 
12 March at Northcote Aquatic and Recreation Centre  

9/10 Boys Relay team (Matthew Smith, Denham Sadler, 

Jevon Kett and Mike Fiddes) placed third.   

Matthew Smith placed third in the 9/10 Boys Freestyle and 

fifth in the 9/10 Boys Butterfly.   

Open Girls Medley team (Elsie Millington, Pia Ward, Nicole 

Symons and Lucy Asker) placed fifth.   

 

A great result on all accounts.  Thanks to all the parents who 

were able to transport the children there and cheer on the 

students. 

Steve Brophy 

sbrophy@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au 
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Learning that 
Matters :  
Education in the Surf 
 

The surf camp at Anglesea is a highlight of 

the Year 7 transition program. Students 

complete a full and exciting program at the 

coast and in beautiful bush locations. The 

challenges involve more than riding the 

waves. For many the greater challenge 

includes preparing some of their own meals 

and living away from the comforts of home for a week. 

With no electricity, TV, flushing toilets or showers, 

students begin to appreciate the things they sometimes 

take for granted.  

 

The Mentors journey through the experiences of the 

week alongside the students. Emma and Guy, our 

Outdoor Education leaders, support us all with patience, 

insight and calm guidance. The Year 11 leaders and 

ELTHAM’s GAP student, Scott, were also a great support 

for students, taking the role of older siblings and 

providing much of the fun activities on camp.  

 

Students certainly leave the beautiful coast knowing each 

other better. Often they leave with a greater sense of 

their strengths and capacity for resilience and 

independence. Sometimes they leave willing to cook at 

home and take more responsibility. Always they return 

ready for a bath, their bed and a visit to their bathrooms! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

French Cultural/Language Tour 
 

If any students are interested in participating in the tour to 

France for three weeks in September 2003 they should 

contact Julia Horsman at jhorsman@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au 
 

Julia Horsman 

Year 10 Mentor / French Teacher 

Victorian Schools State Cricket 
Competition 
Last Friday, 14 Year 9 and 10 Students ventured to Croydon 

to compete in the Victorian Secondary Schools State Cricket 

Competition (super 8’s) – Regional Carnival. 

 

The day provided the boys with an opportunity to experience 

the game of cricket in a modified format with many different 

rule changes and challenges of which they would not normally 

come across. 

 

In the boys section the format saw 8 competing schools split 

in to 2 groups, all playing 3 preliminary rounds with the high-

est ranked winners in each pool progressing to a Grand Final. 

 

As a combined group who had never played cricket with each 

other before, in typical Eltham fashion the boys attacked each 

match with a great deal of enthusiasm and determination. 

 

At the completion of the preliminary rounds we had been 

successful in all 3 of our games and led Pool A. We then 

progressed to the Grand Final against the top ranked school 

from Pool B, again coming away with a convincing victory. 

 

We will now be invited to compete in the Regional State Fi-

nals to be held in Term 4 with a further opportunity to play on 

the MCG in December should we again be successful at the 

State Finals. 

 

May I congratulate the following students, who approached 

the day not only in terms of competing at a very high level, but 

with a level of maturity that often befits students of a much 

older age group. Throughout the entire day they remained 

organised, focused and obviously enjoyed the challenges put 

before them. 

Year 10 

Matt Canty (Capt.Grand Final) 

Matt Harrison (Capt. Game 3) 

Tom Johnston (Capt.Game 1) 

George Linn 

Will Wenborn 

Luke Mackey 

Alisdair Graetz 

Jeremy Kirkham 

Jason Timos 

Year 9 

Josh Merkel (Capt. Game 2) 

Max Leropoulos 

James Dixon 

Matt Duckworth 

Chris Tsapataris 

Results 

Game 1   vs   Norwood S.C 

ELTHAM 142 vs Norwood 

S.C 71 

 

Game 3 vs  Billanook College 

ELTHAM 89   vs   Billanook 

College 67 

 

Game 2   vs   Parkwood S.C 

ELTHAM 183   vs   Parkwood 

S.C 75 

 

Grand Final   vs   Norwood 

S.C 

ELTHAM 174   vs   Norwood 

S.C 126 

Congratulations boys on an outstanding achievement, lets 

hope that in Term 4 we can reproduce the same result and 

realise a dream for most of us, to compete on the ‘MCG’ 

 

Murray Howell 
Sports Coach 
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Student Absences 
Parents are reminded to advise Reception before 10.00am if 

your child will be late or absent for the day. 

Homestays for International Stu-
dents  
We are very keen to have more College Families as part of our 

long-term Homestay program.  Students are usually from Asia, 

and are at the College to complete their VCE.  They require a 

comfortable room and study facilities, preferably close to public 

transport, and a friendly and caring family.  Students pay 

weekly board.   

For more information please contact Mrs Gail Macrae on  

9437 1421 or gmacrae@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au 

To help prevent heat stress and sunburn during summer sports. 

⇒ Apply sunscreen prior to sports. 

⇒ Wear hats when possible. 

⇒ Have a large bottle of water to drink. 

⇒ Sit in the shade whenever possible 

Two out of three Australians will experience skin cancer in their 

lifetime.  Be SunSmart and avoid becoming another statistic. 

 

Band/Orchestra Selection  

Evening  
 

TUESDAY, 25 MARCH, 2003 
7.30pm 

Performance Centre 
 

If you are in Years 5-7 and would like to learn a band or 

orchestral instrument this year, keep this evening free.  More 

details to follow. 

Snowsports Camp in  

New Zealand   
28 JUNE to 5 JULY, 2003  

For all participants and any other parent and student who is 

interested, an Information Evening will be held on 20 March  in 

the Auditorium starting at 8.00pm where details about the trip 

will be provided. 

There are places still available with an approximate cost of 

$1700 per student depending upon final numbers. 

 

Roger Crabtree 

Teacher in Charge 
rcrabtree@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au 

 

"Hair" 
This is a fully staged production by David Atkinson of the 

1968 rock musical that makes love not war (relevant still in 

today's world). 

Venue:     
Date:         
Time:         
Cost:          

Her Majesty's Theatre 

Wednesday June 11 

8 pm 

$67 each (a saving of $12 per ticket) A re-

serve in the Stalls (so you can dance on 

stage with the cast at the end!) 

For those of us who remember "The Age of Aquarius", and 

"Let The Sunshine In", and for those of you who missed out 

on this amazing era but want to see what it was about, please 

join me in what proves to be a wonderful show. 

  

Please phone Jo Watt on 9437 1421 or email 

jwatt@elthamcollege.vic.adu.au 

My First Impressions of 
Melbourne 
 

Right from when I first arrived in Melbourne I thought how 

different it was compared to home.  One of the first things I 

noticed was that the city is so large and spread out, I was very 

surprised how long it took to ride from Eltham to the City 

Campus.  The suburbs seem to go on and on, even though 

the actual city centre is quite compact and easy to navigate.  

Through working at the City Campus I think that I have 

developed a good feeling for the city and I shall have good 

memories of my time here. 

 

Another thing that surprised me was the relaxed atmosphere 

and attitude of Melbourne, something I wouldn’t expect in a 

busy city.  Here, people are so friendly; they just come and 

talk to you in shops or on a tram, in England that is really rare.  

Everyone always has something to talk about and made me 

feel like they actually were interested in what I was saying.  As 

a result of having to make our own friends and being put into 

a strange environment I think that I have become more 

confident and I feel that I have made some lasting friendships 

here at Eltham College. 

 

 I have really enjoyed this experience of coming to stay and 

work in Melbourne, everyone has made it easy for me to enjoy 

myself.  I would definitely come again if given the opportunity 

and I believe that it is a unique city, there is none like it that 

I’ve ever visited and that you are all extremely lucky to live 

here. 

 

Louise   Codling 

City Campus 
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ECCA Junior Tennis 
 

No matches were played over the long weekend 

and students and parents were able to enjoy an 

early Friday evening and/or a Saturday morning sleep-in. 

 

Mrs Debbie Medforth 

ECCA Junior Tennis Coordinator 

 

Excursions 
•On FRIDAY, 21 MARCH, as part of their studies on Changing 

Coastal Environments, UNIT 1 GEOGRAPHY students will 

travel to a series of beaches along Port Phillip Bay between 

Seaford and St Kilda.  Travel will be by bus departing the 

College at 8.30am and returning 3.40pm.  Students will need to 

bring clipboard, camera, snacks and lunch (or money for lunch).  

Casual clothes and enclosed footwear should be worn. 

•On TUESDAY, 25 MARCH, as part of UNIT 3 GEOGRAPHY 

STUDIES students will undertake fieldwork at Westerfolds Park 

to study the impact and management of recreational activities.  

Full school uniform is required.  Students will depart the College 

at 8.30am (pick-up in Eltham en-route) and return during 

lunchtime.  Students will need to bring a camera, clipboard and 

a snack. 

Exhibition of Art Work 

 by 

MARILYN LETHLEAN 

at 

Volumes for the month of March 
 

Friends of Whitewater 
Canoeing News 
Attention all new paddlers and their parents 

 

THURSDAY, 27 MARCH at 7.30 pm in the Auditorium. 

 

ELTHAM, College of Education has a long history of excellence 

and achievement in white water canoeing. Come and be a part 

of the continuing tradition. 

 

This is an introductory meeting to explain the sport to all inter-

ested students and their parents. Meet the senior paddlers; 

learn about equipment, training and the canoeing calendar for 

2003. Please put a note in your diary now.  

Warrandyte Festival 
X-treme Lilo Races 

Sunday, 23 March, 2003 

1.00pm 

13-15 Yrs  16-18 Yrs  Over 18 

Start Riverbank at Forbes Street 

Finish Andersons Creek Footbridge 

BYO lilo, helmet, life jacket and river shoes 

 

Register at the Information Van at Stiggants Reserve during 

Festival Weekend 

Registration closes 12.30pm Sunday 

Entry $2 

Prizes for Winners including best novelty outfit 

9844 0343 or 9844 4431 

Eltham College Equestrian 
Event 

SATURDAY, 22 MARCH, 2003 

 

From 8.30am 

Eltham Pony Club  

 

Lower Eltham Park 

Dressage, Show Jumping, Games, Handimount & Best Rider 

Events 
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YOUTH LEADERSHIP 
INTERNATIONAL 

Cordially invites you to their  

GOLF DAY 
In aid of  

The People of Bali 
 

MONDAY, 31 MARCH, 2003 
KEYSBOROUGH GOLF CLUB 

PGA Championship Golf Course 
Hutton Road, Keysborough 

 
4 Ball—Ambrose 

11.30am : Light Lunch 
12.30pm : Tee Off Times 

6.00pm : Drinks 
Barbeque Dinner and Presentations 

$85 including donation 
 

Call 9439 1270 

ACS Summer Sport Results: 
3—7 March, 2003 v Westbourne 

SENIOR BOYS v St Michaels 

Basketball A 
Basketball B 
Basketball C 
Cricket 
Hockey 
Softball A 
Softball B 
Table Tennis 

Win 
Win 
Win 
Win 
Win 
Win 
Win 
Win 

62 / 38 
40 / 28 
52 / 31 
2/175—4/111 
13 / 0 
19 / 18 
19 / 4 
10 / 6 

Touch Football A (Mixed)  Win 14 / 1 

YEAR 10 BOYS  

Basketball A 
Basketball B 
Cricket 
Hockey 
Softball  
Table Tennis 

Loss 
Loss 
Win 
Win 
Win 
Loss 

50 / 532 
17 / 29 
6 / 126—5/96 
8 / 0 
18 / 11 
5 / 11 

YEAR 9 BOYS  

Basketball A 
Basketball B 
Cricket 
Hockey 
Softball  
Table Tennis 

Loss 
Loss 
Win 
Loss 
Loss 
Loss 

22 / 47 
7 / 29 
7 / 136—10 / 82 
1 / 4 
2 / 20 
2 / 14 

YEAR 8 BOYS 

Basketball A 
Basketball B 
Cricket 
Hockey 
Softball  
Table Tennis 

Loss 
Win 
Win 
Win 
Win 
Loss 

15 / 20 
9 / 8 
5 / 167—9 / 79 
7 / 1 
17 / 2 
3 / 13 

YEAR 7 BOYS 

Basketball A 
Basketball B 
Cricket 
Hockey 
Softball  
Table Tennis 

Win 
Win 
Win 
Win 
Loss 
Loss 

44 / 25 
53 / 18 
3 / 89—4 / 70 
5 / 0 
3 / 15 
6 / 10 

 

SENIOR GIRLS  

Soccer A 
Soccer B 
Softball 
Tennis 
Volleyball A 
Volleyball B 
Volleyball C 
 

Win 
Loss 
Loss 
Win 
Loss 
Loss 
Loss 

7 / 1 
1 / 2 
Forfeit 
8 (48) / 0 (10) 
0 / 3 
0 / 3 
Forfeit 

Touch Football B (Mixed)   Win 15/1 

YEAR 10 GIRLS  

Soccer  
Softball 
Tennis 
Volleyball A 
Volleyball B 
 

Win 
Loss 
Win 
Loss 
Loss 

5 / 0 
7 / 12 
5(40) / 3 (26) 
2 (106) / 3 (114) 
0 (43) / 3 (75) 

YEAR 9 GIRLS 

Soccer  
Softball 
Tennis 
Volleyball A 
Volleyball B 
 
 

Draw 
Win 
Loss 
Win 
Win 

1 / 1 
23 / 2 
2 (27) / 6 (36) 
3 (79) / 0 (69) 
3 (115) / 2 (103) 

YEAR 8 GIRLS 

Soccer  
Softball 
Tennis 
Volleyball A 
Volleyball B 
 
 
 

Draw 
Loss 
Win 
Loss 
Win 

0 / 0 
5 / 16 
4 (37) / 4 (29) 
1 / 3 
3 / 0 

YEAR 7 GIRLS 

Soccer  
Softball 
Tennis 
Volleyball A 
Volleyball B 

Loss 
Loss 
Loss 
Win 
Loss 

0 / 1 
7 / 13 
0 (11) / 8 (48) 
3 (75) / 0 (41) 
1 (84) / 3 (97) 

ELTHAM BASKETBALL CLUB 
Saturday Juniors 

New Season commencing 3 May, 2003 

New players welcome—enrolments being taken now 

Next season age groups 

U9, U11, U13, U15, U17, U19 

Girls and Boys 

Details from 9439 5685 or 9439 6268 (fax) 

wildcats@techno.nmet.au 

Free clinic for new players 

Friday, 14 March 

Eltham High School Sport Centre (5.00-6.00pm) 
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ECCA,   parents supporting ELTHAM 
2003 is our 29

th
 year  

From the College Hall of 
Fame 

In 1993, cousins Robert and Gigliola Di Pasquale (Year 11) 

were both accepted to attend the BHP National Engineering 

Summer School. 

From the Archives 
 

In 1989, the first Gala Concert was held at the Concert Hall and 

ECCA farewelled Helen Levey, our faithful and long serving 

Coordinator who retired.  

 

The 1989 VCE pass rate was 91%.  51% of these students 

headed off to university, mostly undertaking Arts, Humanities, 

Law, Science, Engineering and Business Studies. 

 

Class Conveners 
If you have any Class Convener enquiries or if you’re just curi-

ous, you can call either Vesna Kargas on H: 9437 0064 or M: 

0414 723225 or email  jvkargas@ozemail.com.au, or you can 

call Joy on home 9439 6146 or mobile 0408 364231 or email:   

joyocall@hotmail.com  

Class Conveners’ Meeting 
Our next Class Conveners’ meeting will be held in the new 

meeting room adjacent to Home Eco (and opposite the 

Lunchbox) on Monday 24 March at 9.00am.  Everybody wel-

come; current conveners, new conveners or just interested or 

curious, we’d love to meet you. 

ECCA’s Term 1 Fundraiser 
By now you should have received details of our Term 1 

fundraiser featuring Tesselaar bulbs and flowers.  If you 

missed out, call us and we’ll get a flyer to you.  This is your 

opportunity to embrace the warm feeling of witnessing the mira-

cle of growth in your own garden, or pass the experience on to 

friends or family.  This might also be an opportunity to make an 

early order for Mothers’ Day, as prime planting time is April to 

mid May.  The drought appears to have broken so you can 

plant them in the garden or plant them in a pot.  Participation 

helps us raise money towards valuable College projects.  Or-

ders with payment (cheques payable to ECCA, please) should 

reach us by Friday 21 March, with delivery by end of term 

(Friday 11 April).  Enquiries to Len Heid in the ECCA Office. 

 ECCA’s Annual 
Education Lecture 

We have been very fortunate in successfully booking 

renowned author and psychologist, Andrew Fuller to be our 

speaker at the ECCA Annual Education Lecture.  It’s a fair 

way off yet, but you might want to put a note on your calendar 

for the evening of Thursday, 14 August.   Andrew will 

present ‘Raising Real People’ – an insight into the 

adolescent mind.  Andrew is a clinical psychologist and has 

worked with many school communities around Australia in the 

development of a supportive and learning environment and 

specialises in the well-being of young people and their 

families.   

 

Andrew’s approach is light-hearted and supportive of parents, 

aware that adolescence is both a time of delight as well as 

being anxiety-provoking.  Andrew has been an advisor to 

many government and private organisations including David 

Pennington’s Drug Advisory Committee, the TAC, the 

Department of Education’s Suicide Prevention programs, the 

NSW Drug Education Strategy and the Department of Human 

Services’ programs for high risk children and adolescents.  He 

is the author of ‘Raising Real People’, ‘From Surviving to 

Thriving’, ‘Work Smarter not Harder’ and ‘Beating Bullies’. 

 

We’ll remind you about this event later in the year with details 

of how to obtain tickets. 

Lost Property 
If you’re missing something, ask your son 

or daughter to come and check out the 

details on the office window or knock on 

our door and come in and make a direct enquiry.   Please, 

please fire up the permanent marker and name your uniform 

items.  It is very difficult to return items to their rightful owners 

if we don’t know who they belong to.  Enquiries about Lost 

Property to Len Heid at the ECCA Office, 9437 1421 or Email 

ecca@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au  The Lost Property office is 

adjacent to the Uniform Shop – we’re open Monday to Thurs-
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Bookshop 
Bookshop hours during term time are: 

 

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 

10.30 am to 2.00 pm 

Many students have ordered textbooks which are held at The 

Bookshop waiting for collection. A list of names is placed on a 

board outside the Bookshop on Mondays, Wednesdays and 

Thursdays. Please check for your name on the board and come 

in with your receipt or your money to collect your texts. 

Second hand books are still available from the Bookshop. 

Please enquire about the selection. Payment for second hand 

books is by cash or cheque only. 

Second hand book money (for books sold) needs to be 

collected ASAP. 

If you have any textbooks (which are on the booklist) in good 

condition that you wish to sell, please bring them to the 

Bookshop. Sales are continuing in second-hand books. 

STUDY PACKS for Units 3 and 4 are available from the 

Bookshop for a variety of courses.  They are $12.95 each.  

Enquire at the Bookshop for details of the full selection. 

You can ring us on 9437 1421, or Fax 9437 0024 or email  

bookshop@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au  

Uniform Shop News 
BLAZERS 

There are still some students without a blazer.  You know who 

you are! 

RECYCLED CLOTHING 

We regret that old Style Summer and Winter shirts can no 

longer be accepted. 

Also, we have too much Recycled Clothing in stock at the 

moment and accordingly, we ask that NO MORE SECOND 

HAND UNIFORM ITEMS BE BROUGHT IN UNTIL FURTHER 

NOTICE. 

SPECIALS 

Old Style Summer and Winter shirts (limited sizes):  $25 each 

Gumnut dresses: sizes 14Long to 20 - out they go at Half Price. 

RECYCLED PLASTIC BAGS 

Don’t know what to do with those surplus bags from the 

supermarket etc? 

We would love to have them as long as they are clean and 

have no printing on them. 

OPENING HOURS 

Tuesday and Thursday 8.30am to 5.00pm 

OTHER SERVICES 

You may phone, fax or email the Uniform Shop giving your 

credit card details with an order.  Students may bring a cheque 

or credit card number with their order.  If parents are not happy 

with a size an exchange may be made. 

Please phone or email the Uniform Shop if there are any 

queries. 

VOLUNTEERS 

Any generous person wishing to help out in the Uniform Shop 

should contact us to discuss suitable arrangements. 
 

Contact the Uniform Shop 

Phone: 9437 1421  Fax: 9437 0024  Email: 

uniformshop@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au  

 

30th Anniversary Wines 
Our labels have now arrived and been affixed, and we have 

plenty of stock available for over the counter sales from the 

ECCA Office.  As you know, ECCA is helping to celebrate the 

College’s 30th year as Melbourne’s education innovator by 

making available limited stocks of this very drinkable, fine 

Australian vin extraordinaire.  We’re offering a 2001 Padtha-

way Bin 42 Cabernet Sauvignon and a 2001 Limestone 

Coast Chardonnay, both from the prominent Limestone 

Coast winemaking region of South Australia.  They feature 

unique student-designed labels; thanks to Gemma Field and 

Luke Peters – Year 12 Class of 2002. 

 

You can order these little beauties in a 2 bottle carry-pack 

(obviously you can have two reds, two whites or a red and a 

white) or you can buy bottles by the case (in other words, 

we’re not selling individual bottles).  If you want, we can do a 

mixed case.  In less than case lots, the chardonnay is $12.00 

a bottle and in case lots, we’ll throw in a 13th bottle free.  The 

red is $15.00 a bottle, also with a 13th bottle free with case 

lots.  So here’s our range of packages: 

 

So here’s our range of packages: 

The 2 bottle carry-pack (2 x chardonnay)    

The 2 bottle carry pack (1 x chardonnay, 1 x 

cabernet sauvignon) 

The 2 bottle carry-pack (2 x cabernet sauvi-

gnon)  

 

A case of chardonnay (with a 13th bottle free) 

A case of cabernet sauvignon (with a 13th 

bottle free)   

$  24.00 

 

$  27.00 

 

$  30.00 

 

$144.00 

 

$180.00 

To order, just complete the order form at the end of the 

Newsletter or just drop in Tue/Wed/Thu and for enquiries, 

ring Len Heid in the ECCA office, 9437 1421 or email  

ecca@elthamcollege.vic.edu.au  
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Reply Slip 
HOUSE MUSIC TICKETS 2003 

Please complete and return to Mentor/Class Teacher  by MONDAY, 10 FEBRUARY, 2003 
WE REQUIRE (Please note that ticket prices quoted include GST) 

Group Ticket (2 adults/up to 4 children) at $60.00  
 Adult 

  
Children 

No of Tickets Cost 

Adult tickets @ $25.00 
  

  

All non-performing children (ELTHAM or other ) @ $7.00 each   

Total : Cheques payable to ELTHAM College of Education 
Tickets will be distributed 1 week before the concert) 
 
Family Name:  
 
Student Name (Eldest Child):  

 
 
 
 
 
Class/Tute 

 

Return Slip 
SNOWSPORTS CAMP 2003 

Please complete and return to Mr Crabtree 
 

I would like to book a place for the 2003 Snowsports Camp in New Zealand and include a $50 refundable deposit made out to 
ELTHAM College of Education. 

 

Name 
 
Name 

Mentor Group 
 
Mentor Group 

Name 
 
Name 

Mentor Group 
 
Mentor Group 

 
 
Parent/ Guardian signature 

                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YES, I’D LIKE TO PLACE AN ORDER PLEASE FOR SOME FINE ANNIVERSARY WINE 
 

MY ORDER IS FOR: 

NAME 
 

PHONE NO 
 
I HAVE A STUDENT IN (CLASS/MENTOR GROUP): 
 
x two bottle carry packs containing 2 bottles of chardonnay at $24.00 per pack 
 
x two bottle carry packs containing 1 bottle of chardonnay and 1 bottle of cabernet  sauvignon at 
$27.00 per pack 
 
x two bottle carry packs containing 2 bottles of cabernet sauvignon at $30.00 per pack 
 
 
x cases of chardonnay with a complimentary 13th bottle at $144 per case 
 
 
x cases of cabernet sauvignon with a complimentary 13th bottle, at $180 per case 
 
TOTAL 

 
 
 
 
$ 
 
 
$ 
 
$ 
 
 
$ 
 
 
$ 
 
$ 

 ENCLOSED IS CASH/CHEQUE (PAYABLE TO ‘ECCA’ PLEASE) 
 
 or 
 
I WISH TO PAY BY BANKCARD / VISA / MASTERCARD (please indicate) 
 
 
_______________________________________________________________   
 
EXP:_____/_____  NAME ON CARD 
_______________________________________________________________   
SIGNED: _______________________________________________________  
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